
MURRAY CITY CORPORATION 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on the 20th day of February, 2018, at the hour of 6:30 
p.m. of said day in the Council Chambers of Murray City Center, 5025 South State 
Street, Murray, Utah, the Murray City Municipal Council will hold and conduct a Public 
Hearing on and pertaining to the vacating of a public right-of-way located at 
approximately 80 West from 4800 South Street to 4700 South Street, Murray City, Salt 
Lake County, State of Utah.  The right-of-way is commonly referred to as Rifle Street.   
 
Nelson & Sons, Inc, has petitioned the City to vacate the described public right-of-way 
to allow for a proposed mixed-use project on the property by Hamlet Development, Inc.  
 
The purpose of this public hearing is to receive public comment concerning the proposal 
to vacate the described public right-of-way. 
 
 DATED this 5th day of February, 2018. 
 
     MURRAY CITY CORPORATION 
 
 
 
     _______________________________________ 
     Jennifer Kennedy 
     City Recorder 
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